

2018 Board of Directors

President Thomas Monahan 797-8385

<u>Vice President</u> Mark Winderweedle 347-8505

Secretary Chris Ponder caponder@gmail.com 318-393-8533

<u>Treasurer</u> Tina Ponder tponder1122@gmail.com

Show Director Kay Rhame (318) 929-4226

Activity Director
Sabrina Lane
sabrina.lane@comcast.net

Newsletter Editor Lane Butler

Internet Director
Mark Winderweedle

Member at Large Ernie Lane

MCA Regional Director Chris Ponder

MCA National Director Donna Arends 746-1823



Red River Classic Mustang Club P.O. Box 37724 Shreveport, LA 71133

FROM THE PRESIDENT'S DESK

As most of you know, I am on call once a month, and that week usually starts the second Saturday of the month. When Sabrina was planning the 5D cattle company dinner cruise, I thought I would be free to go since I'm always on call the 2nd Saturday of the month. Well evidently either the month of May or June had one too many Saturdays pushing my oncall date to the 3rd Saturday. That meant I would not be able to go on the cruise.

As it turned out, a fellow employee approached me the Tuesday before the cruise wanting to know if I would switch on call weeks with him. It seems that his brother had invited him on a deep-sea fishing trip the 4th Saturday in June when he was supposed to pick up call from me. A deal was struck between us helping each other out. My coworker would take my upcoming week on call and I would cover his on call the week after so I could go on the dinner cruise and he could go fishing. It's amazing how things sometimes work out.

I met up with several other members at the Texas Welcome center about 2:30 that Saturday and visited with everyone waiting for a few stragglers that we knew were coming. We ended up with 6 cars leaving the welcome center at 3pm for the 1-hour cruise to Avenger Texas. As you can imagine, I had the top down, and took up the rear position as the last car in line. Yes, it was hot, and humid, but as long as we were moving, the sun was bearable. Erin came with me on a whim. I guess she wanted to get out of the house, and we brought along a cooler full of water to keep us hydrated on the drive. Erin and I had a great time enjoying the country scenery, talking about different things, Erin asking me questions

about my past, how Julane and I met, I realized that my silly heart little girl wasn't so little anymore. It was a bonding trip for both of us. Erin is finally starting to mature and grow into a young lady. OK, that's enough Schmaltz.

Anyway, we arrived at the restaurant, took up half the parking lot with our cars, and met up with Terry and Wayne Lowry, Rob Widner and his girlfriend, and another couple who were kin to Tina and Chris Ponder for a grand total of 9 cars and 24 people. Quite a turn out for a little cruise in the woods to dinner. The food was great, my steak was just the way I wanted it, Erin and I got 2 different appetizers, and ended the evening with what looked like a huge wine glass of blackberry cobbler for two. Oh and don't forget the big bowl of vanilla ice cream to go with. What a way to finish off the day.

We finished up and left about 7pm. It was still hot, but it seemed a little cooler as the sun wasn't shining as directly as it was before. I had to lean the seat back a few clicks to get in the car as I ate too much but it was worth it. Before we left the restaurant and went our separate ways, everyone in attendance gave Sabrina Lane a big thanks and congrats for planning the dinner cruise, and the general consensus was we would be interested in doing a few more. Sabrina has gotten right on that and is planning a trip to The Jalapeno Tree in Marshall, and Erin is trying to convince her to do another cruise to That catfish house on the hill in Waskom. No matter where we go, it will be a great time, no doubt. You can't beat a nice drive, a nice meal, and hanging out with your friends.

Thomas Monahan

Page 2 The Pony Express

EDITORIAL

The countdown is on. As announced in previous newsletter, it is time for a new Newsletter Editor. I have been a member of the Board of Directors in various positions since 1999. I have been Newsletter Editor since somewhere around 2010 and it is time for fresh eyes to take over. This is my official notice that I will be stepping down from the position of Newsletter Editor at years end—sooner if someone will volunteer to replace me now. It isn't a hard job, I have just run out of new ideas.



Lane Butler- Your Editor For Now







318-469-4843 FAX 318-390-6404 771 BODCAU STATION RC HAUGHTON, LA 71037

www.shopsbuilt.com Rowdy Prince

















431 Princeton Rd Princeton LA 71067

318-218-9215 tponder1122@gmail.com









The Pony Express Page 3

POINTS FROM PONDER

June 9th - Marshall, TX. We left the Texas Welcome Center at 8am with a 2014 Shelby in the lead and a 2003 Terminator bringing up the rear. In between we had four mid 60's classics, a Shelby, three Roushs, a GT and one Foxbody, two members met us there bringing a 67 Fastback and a 65 Cobra. What a great mix of cars and people to represent the club at the 7th Annual North East Texas Mustang Club show. The temperature was hot and the humidity was high as we sweated to get the cars cleaned up for judging. We had three pop-ups set up for some much-needed shade and giving us a place to hang out together. Around 11 some of us made it down to Applebee's for some lunch (and AC). Others grabbed some food from the two food trucks on hand. Kay Rhame and Jean Hughes made the rounds and handed out flyers for our show in

September. The day wrapped up with the awards with the following winners; Jean Hughes, Kay Rhame, Tina Ponder, Sabrina Lane, Fred Brown, Pat Cox, Ernie Lane, Mark Winderweedle, Lane Butler, Jimmy McGee and Dave and Kathy Bartlett. Congratulations to all of the winners! Jimmie McGee brought two friends with some very nice 60's convertibles that also took home some hardware. Christopher Prest was in town and cruised over and hung out with us and Candace Philyaw made it over about mid-day to suffer the heat with us. There were about 40 cars at the show so we made up about 25% of the attendance winning the Club Participation award. I am very proud of the attendance and support we gave to the NETMC Show. Thank you to all that came out to support! Chris Ponder, MCA Regional Director





Activities & Events Planner

Dinner after club meeting in August will be at David Beard's Catfish Village in Waskom.

Painting with a Twist is Booked for Saturday July 14th, 2018. I would encourage everyone that can to come join the fun, paint your car. I did it, and I really can't color in the lines. I was amazed at my canvas. Besides that, it's too hot to be outside. Afterwards we will go to dinner if you just want to join us for dinner that's ok too! To register go to link below.

https://www.paintingwithatwist.com/manageevent/code/B277B2EB05

Sabrina Lane

July Birthdays

Max Arends III
Garett Butler
Lane Butler
Tara Butler
Marvin Graves
Chris Ponder
Billy Taylor
Renee White

Parking	#

REGISTRATION

Red River Classic Mustang Club's 25th Annual Roundup – September 15, 2018

Entry fee: \$30 per car before September 1st, \$35 day of show. Pre-registration must be postmarked on or before September 1st. First 75 pre-registered guaranteed a T-shirt, goody bag and be eligible for door prizes. Pre-registered entries eligible for \$100 drawing.

Mail entry to: Red River Classic Mustang Club P.O. Box 37724 Shreveport, LA 71133

Parking will be assigned on a first come first served basis and your parking space will be your participant number. If your club would like to park as a group, please send all registrations together or attach a note requesting the number of spaces to reserve.

100	1964 ½ -1966	109	2015 to present	116	Truck
101	1967 - 1968	110	Cobra Mustang - All years	117	Early Ford 1903 – 1931
102	1969 - 1970	111	Shelby Mustang	118	Pre-War Ford 1932 – 1943
103	1971 - 1973	112	Mach 1/Bullitt – All years	119	Post Wat Ford 1948 -
104	1974 - 1978	113	Boss Mustang – All Years	120	Special Interest
105	1979 - 1993	114	Special Build: Saleen/Roush	121	Street/Track all years
106	1994 – 2004		Foose/Steeda/Etc.	998	Non-Ford Powered Fords
107	2005 - 2010	115	Cobra Roadster (AC)		Display Only (hood down)
108	2011 - 2014			999	Display Only

Vehicles graded on point system for cleanliness, workmanship and presentation only.

Name DEADLINE Address FOR \$100 PRAWING	Please Print		NM
Name DEADLINE Address State Zip DRAWING Club Affiliation	Preferred class #	YearModel	
Address			\
CityStateZip Email AddressClub Affiliation	Address		
	City	StateZip	/
SignatureDate	Club Affiliation		/ 7

RULES AND REGULATIONS: Due to a limited amount of space, preregistration is strongly advised. By signing the Entry Form above, I state that I understand the rules and regulations concerning this event. All vehicles entered must be in running condition and must be presentable in appearance. All entrants must be 18 years old or older. No alcoholic beverages will be allowed at this event. I understand that Red River Classic Mustang Club, Inc. and Wray Ford assume no liability for damage done to my property or person during this event. Red River Classic Mustang Club, Inc. reserves the right to reject any entry at any time. All entrants will receive 1 Participant's Choice voting ballot for each car entered. Entrants must be present to win 50/50, Pre-registration and Wipeout drawings. To be eligible for any trophies, the entrants Mustang must be on display from 10:00 am to 3:00 p.m. for judging. Entrants who have preregistered should be here by 10:00 a.m. or their space may be forfeited in the event that space becomes a problem. This is a rain or shine event. Any questions should be directed to Kay Rhame at (318) 929-4226 between 10am and 7 pm, or email rrcmc.showdirector@yahoo.com.

Signature on this form acknowledges release of all responsibility of Red River Mustang Club, Inc, Wray Ford, the City of Bossier, participating clubs, all club members associated with the participating clubs and the state of Louisiana to injuries or accidents sustained before, during, or after this function.

Signature:	Date:	
For latest information, visit: www.rrcmc.com	Check #	

Page 5 The Pony Express

MCA NEWS

June was the beginning of a hot summer but stil lots happened. On the first weekend in June Rob Widner and I attended the Legacy Shelby show in Plano, TX. Lots of great cars to see. Fell in love with Rob's ice chest that was also a portable air conditioner. Nice cool air.

On Father's Day weekend I was in Tulsa for the Mid-America Shelby show. Found out I didn't miss the OK hot summers. Thought about everyone on your steak night on Saturday. Felt I could taste the steak. On Sunday I worked the MCA membership booth. Picked up some new members and 1 renewal. Had some help from the regional director from Illinois with the booth. While we were there a couple of guys ran up to our booth and were so excited that we were there. They kept saying, MCA,MCA,MCA. Turns out they were from the Mustang Club of Iceland. This is what being an MCA

June was the beginning of a hot summer but still member is all about. Not only do you get to meet people pened. On the first weekend in June Rob Widfrom all over the United States, but from other countries as well.

The first MCA show for 2019 will be in Houston March 29-31. I'll be leaving on the 28th. The show location is the Lone Star Flight Museum. Looks like it's go-

ing to be a great place. Check out the pictures on facebook.

Don't forget door prizes and goody bag stuffers are needed for our show.

See you on the road Donna



www.mustang.org







Page 6 The Pony Express

UPCOMING EVENTS

July 4 RRCMC Meeting

July 14 Paint your car at Painting with A Twist

July 14 3-6PM Hot Rods and Healing Richie Benefit Car Show Behind Shanes in Bossier

July 28 9-3 Crusing with the King at Christ the King Church of Natchitoches Natchitoches
Sept 8 Jefferson Fire Brigade Benefit Car Show Jefferson, TX

Sept 15 25th Annual RRCMC Mustang Roundup and Ford Show Wray Ford

SHOWTIME

Congratulations to all the winners that brought home trophies from the North East Texas Mustang club, Our Club was well represented, we had about 9 cars from our club and we won the trophy for the most participating club. It was a good day but hot, but every so often we had a cool breeze, I think that was Rob's air condition cooler blowing to us from the Shelby Show in Plano, TX. I was told that it was a good show as well.

to ride. Just sayin,

was had by all..

n cooler blowing to us from the Shelby Show in Pla- Kay Rhame 2018 Show Director X. I was told that it was a good show as well.

We have begun to collect some

We have begun to collect some goody bag supplies and door prizes, we need those brought in, we only have 10 weeks from this club meeting until our show. Our Show shirt design has been brought in to our supplier.

I also would like to give a big hand to our Activity Director, Sabrina for the cruising excursion to Avenger, TX, to the Steak House, I think a very good time



If anyone needs show fliers and posters to put

out let us know how many. And keep your ponies ready

